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ASH TOWNSHIP
  BOARD MEETING MINUTES

             February 19, 2020
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Trustee – Jim Booth, and Trustee – Adam Grabetz. 
Absent: Treasurer – Rob Schock. 
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager and 11 citizens. 
Motion #3386 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve the agenda as amended, adding MCCC. 

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.
Motion #3387 Meeting Minutes Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Booth to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 1/15/20 and Proposed Planning Commission Meeting Minutes of 12/17/19.   
Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3388 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve bills #1 through #112 in the amount of  

$256,165.11 from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Water Funds & Sewer Funds.          Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Monroe County Community College. 

Dr. Kojo, President of the Community College, addressed the Board and those present. He thanked everyone present, and the fine people of Ash Township in general, for the continued community support of MCCC, noting that Airport Community Schools sends more students on to the college than any other county school.  
Old Business.
Proposed Pine Ridge Dr Water District.
The residents of Pine Ridge Dr were invited back to this meeting by Supervisor Carmack to discuss further the request for a water main extension. There was much back and forth between the Board members, Manager Vaslo, Attorney Godfroy and the residents regarding a myriad of issues from cost to financing. Unfortunately Engineer Hollandsworth was unable to attend the Board meeting and was unable to help with the discussion. After a lengthy discussion it was decided to have a meeting with the Engineer and residents, at a convenient time for all, to further explore all options and to respond to engineering questions. Manager Vaslo is too facilitate a meeting. The following motion was offered: 

Motion #3389 To Approve.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to table the proposed Pine Ridge Dr water district.        Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.
New Business.
Manager’s Report. 
There were no questions for the Manager on his report. The Manager did speak about accepting the resignation of Dale Mitchell from the Water & Sewer Department after many years of service.  Manager Vaslo sought to bring Greg Baker back to fill the part time position with the understanding that Greg would also hold the part time position as Building and Grounds Maintenance person when the new budget year begins on 4/1/2020. The two positions will be a total of 30 hours shared between the general fund and the Water & Sewer Department and it would remain part time with no benefits. The Board concurred. The Manager said he would comment on other agenda as they come before the Board.  
MCRC Contract for Ditch Mowing.
With little discussion on the proposed contract the following motion was offered:
Motion #3390 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the contract with the MCRC for ditch mowing for the 2020 season in an amount not to exceed $14,900. 

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.           Motion carried.
Gary Ball Property. 

Attorney Godfroy addressed the subject of blight and use allegations regarding the Ball property on Sigler Rd. It was his opinion, and that of Manager Vaslo, that several efforts to bring the Ball property into compliance have failed and they were seeking authorization to file suit against Mr. Ball on the blight issue only, leaving any land use issues to Attorney Speck who has a judgement against Mr. Ball in place on the use issue. The Board authorize the suit.  
MCDC Contract for Culvert Replacement. 
Manager Vaslo explained the need to enter into the 425 Agreement pursuant to Act 40 of the Public Acts of 1956 (“Drain Code”), for the replacement of the culvert that carries the Port Creek Drain under E. Newburg Road. The replacement project is estimated at $112,200. The 425 agreement is between Ash Township, the MCRC and the MCDC, and will allow for financing the project over a 5-year period. 

With just a brief discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #3391 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to approve the 425 Agreement with the MCDC and the MCRC for replacement of the culvert carrying the Port Creek Drain under E. Newburg Rd.       Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.           Motion carried.
Water Rates.

Manager Vaslo explained that Great Lakes Water Authority (GLWA) is again proposing a rate increase for water purchases and fixed costs for Ash Township in the 2020 year to take effect in June or July. The estimated increase is .10 to .15 cents per thousand gallons purchased. Manger Vaslo asked for a .15 cent per thousand-gallon increase in the Ash Township water rate to keep up with the cost of water from GLWA. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #3392 To Approve.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve a .15 cent per thousand-gallon increase in the Ash Township water rate to take effect at the next available billing cycle.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.           Motion carried.
Budget Amendments.
Motion #3393 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann move $1,800 from 249-380-931 Equipment Maintenance to 249-862-720 Employee Share.     Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.           Motion carried.
Motion #3394 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann move $1,700 from 101-865-910 Insurance to 101-862-720 Employee Share.       Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.           Motion carried.
Motion #3395 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann move $2,000 from 101-103-812 Tax Tribunal to 101-262-702 Elections.        Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.           Motion carried.
Hennessey Proposals.

Several months ago, the Board asked Engineer Hollandsworth to prepare engineering proposals for the replacement of water mains on Grafton Rd and Kent Street. Both proposals were presented and some discussions took place. The following motion was offered:
Motion #3396 To Accept and File.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Carmack to accept and file the proposals for engineering services for water main replacement on Grafton Rd and Kent St. 

Voice vote taken.            Motion carried. 

2020/2021 Budget Review. 
A draft of the 2020/2021 Budget was given to the Board for their review. The approval of the 2020/2021 Budget will take place at the March meeting. 

Communications/Information.
The Ash Township Hall will be closed on 3/10/20 for the primary election.   

Citizen Comments. 

A resident raised his concerns about drainage in the area of Carleton Rockwood Road and the Parkway/Rosedale area. He also mentioned a cross tile problem on Parkway.  

With no further business in front of the Board the following motion was offered:
Motion #3397 Meeting Adjourn. 
Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann 

Ash Township Clerk
